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January 5, 2024 

 

Dear President Hollinger 

 

Yesterday, Kettering Health notified its employees that the Kettering Health Piqua Emergency Department will 

be closing permanently effective at midnight on January 31, 2024. This change will not affect our Emergency 

Department at Kettering Health Troy. 

 

At midnight on the day of closure, we will continue to provide emergency services for the patients already in 

the Emergency Department until they are discharged or transferred to a different healthcare facility, but it is 

expected to not accept any new patients by EMS or walk-in.  

 

Following the closure, Kettering Health Medical Group Primary Care and outpatient services at the facility will 

continue to be a resource for patients in Miami County and the surrounding area, providing the same great 

care the community has come to expect since 2019. 

 

Our collaboration and communication with your department will not change. Jim Garrett will continue to be the 

EMS Coordinator for Kettering Health in Miami County and, as always, I am also available.  

 

We appreciate your partnership and continued support in providing the best care possible in Miami County. 

While structural and workflow changes are occasionally necessary, our commitment to your department and 

our community continues to be resolute. Please feel free to call me with any questions you may have.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Greater Miami Valley EMS Council 

 


